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Residents and businesses:  
 
Kenilworth Road 
Leamington Spa 
 
 
 
 
 
Update: Kenilworth Road Cycle Route, Leamington Spa (K2L Section 1a)  
 
 
Dear Sir/ Madam 
 
Thank you again for your patience during the construction work for the new cycle route along 
the A452 Kenilworth Road.   Please see below for an update on progress for the various 
elements of this project: 
 

• Kenilworth Road footway/ cycle track - work to widen the footway to accommodate 
the new cycle route north of Lillington Avenue crossroads is now approaching 
completion.  The focus has now moved across to the south side of the junction where 
work is progressing to widen the section of footway down to Binswood Avenue 
junction.  We are on target to complete this section by the end of November. 

 

• Kenilworth Road/ Lillington Avenue junction traffic signals - the new permanent traffic 
signals installation works at the Lillington Avenue junction are currently being carried 
out.  The new signals equipment will include a shared crossing for cyclists and 
pedestrians on the east side of the junction, and slightly wider crossings for 
pedestrians. We expect the new signals to be operational and temporary signals to be 
removed by Friday 27 October.   

 

• Kenilworth Road/ Binswood Avenue Toucan crossing - work to reinstall the Binswood 
Avenue Toucan crossing should be carried out and completed by Friday 3 November.  A 
temporary push button crossing will be maintained until switch-on of these new signals. 

 

• Kenilworth Road/ Cloister Crofts - work to install a road hump at Cloister Crofts will also 
be carried out in early November.  

 

• Clarendon Avenue/ Beauchamp Road junction - works in Clarendon Avenue to provide a 
new crossing refuge will follow on from completion of the main works on Kenilworth 
Road early in the new year and should be complete by the end of January.  
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• Double yellow lines to prevent parking and obstruction of the carriageway, footway 
and cycle track will be marked out on completion of the main works in early November. 
In the interim, we would respectfully ask that residents and their visitors do not park on 
the pavements and do not obstruct the use of the footway or cycle track. 
 

We have worked closely with City Fibre to allow new service ducts to be installed at the same 
time as our works.  Bus stops are being maintained or temporary stops provided in alternative 
locations. 
 
The works are being undertaken by the County Council’s Highways Contractor – Balfour Beatty 
Living Places. If you have any queries or concerns over the works while they are being carried 
out, please contact Balfour Beatty Living Places on 03452 415302.  
 
For further information on this project and associated projects, please visit: 

• Kenilworth Road Cycle Route, Leamington Spa (K2L Section 1a) 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/cycling/cycle-route-schemes-consultation/6.   

• Kenilworth to Leamington (K2L) cycle route https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/major-
transport-construction-projects/a452-kenilworth-leamington-spa-cycle-route-k2l.   

  
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Principal Transport Planner 

Transport Planning 

Transport Strategy and Road Safety Group 

 

cc.  

Councillor Jan Matecki 

Councillor Wallace Redford 

Councillor Bill Gifford 

Councillor Sarah Millar 
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